
West Central Neighborhood Association 
February 17, 2005 

President Larry Codding presiding 
 
Treasurer’s Report                                 Membership:  45       Attendance: 27 
Tower Checking: $10.490.00                Individual: 0000 
Tower Money Market: $232.00   Family: 0000                 Start Time: 7:05 
Escrow: $10,000.00                               Business: 0000            End Time: 8:35 
Edward Jones: $10,490.00 
 
Items Discussion Action Required 
Minutes 
Treasurer 
Membership 
Guest speakers: 

On tables 
Accepted 
 
Grant Shipley and Councilman John Shoaff 
spoke about the upcoming council meetings 
on truck traffic on Ardmore extended which 
will impact Washington and Jefferson.  Grant 
stated that this is a “Quality of life” issue and 
John stated “The Health and Stability of the 
city is dependent upon the support of the 
neighborhood…”.  THEY STRESSED THAT 
MEMBERS NEED TO ATTEND THE NEXT  
PARTNERSHIP MEETING ON MARCH 16, 
2005, AT STUDY SCHOOL. 

 

Announcements: Speaker March 21, 2005, will be from the FT. 
Wayne Newspapers in reference to the 
Moellering building being razed.   

 

 Upcoming Arch lectures:  Jill announced the 
next two Arch lectures.  March 10, 7:00 PM, at 
the Pontiac library on “Tax Incentives for 
Historic Preservation” with David Duvall, and 
April 20,same time, at the Shawnee Branch 
Library, Don Orban will discuss “Picking the 
Right Paint for the Right Architectural style.” 

 

 Jill needs volunteers to narrate the upcoming 
Three Rivers Festival Trolley Tour. 

 

 CEDIT projects….It was agreed to submit the 
proposals for brick restoration for Wilt street 
between Nelson and College, Broadway 
corridor improvements, and ornamental 
street lights on Washington and Jefferson  
from Thieme to the Jefferson Street bridge.  

 

 Community Builder Workshops in March 
sponsored by the city and free…dates and 
times announced 

 

 Newsletter deadline is now….contact Mike 
Walsh at mikewalshfw@cs.com. 
 

 

 Earned income tax credits for low income 
residents discussed. 

 

 Historic expansion update...Jill will send 
letters to residents in proposed area who 
have not signed petition. 

 

mailto:mikewalshfw@cs.com


 Mike Walsh submitted the Audit Committee 
Report. 

 

Old Business   
By-laws Mary Radawaski announced that by–law 

copies will be handed out next month. 
 

 

Bridge Study Mary Modezjewski states we are still hopeful 
of financing. 

 

GE Property Jill announced that she and Jack Stark will 
meet with GE executives this week 

 

CCW John Drier reports local meeting at St. Joe 
will be March 3 at 6:00.  Tom Bandor of Code 
Enforcement will be speaking. We also need 
to plan another Moody Park event early in 
summer.  Recent meeting of main CCW 
discussed increased graffiti problems and 
gangs.  Graffiti hotline is 423-6185 

 

Poinsettia Sale No news.  Profit announced last month 
($325.00). 

 

Fund Raising Still plan to have spring plant sale and need 
volunteers for early April weekend. 

 

Truck Committee Jackie has no new information but needs 
members to attend meeting at Chamber on 
March 1 at 4:00. 

 

Other Charlotte Weybright addressed a concern 
about  the flooding on Thieme Drive and 
possible plans about a flood wall which she 
feels would remove trees and vegetation in 
the area.  Jack Stark announced that Tom 
Cain is making a study of this.  Further 
discussion next month.     

 

New Business   
CCW Moved and seconded to donate $100 to CCW  
Home Tour Discussed developing a marketing plan to get 

homes for home tour. Next meeting for Home 
and Garden Committee is at March 24. 

 

Day of Caring April 22, 2005 is the Day of Caring.  Contact 
Gail Miller at 422-4776 or fax 422-4782 

 

   
 Meeting adjourned 8:35  
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   



   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
 
 
 


